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Minutes
Buckden Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting of Buckden Parish Council held on Monday 14th March at 8.00pm in Buckden Parish Institute.

1.
In Attendance.

Mr. G. Schofield (Chairman), Ms. A. Peters, Mr. P. Breen, Mr. C. Clark. Clerk: Mr. T. Berry.


County Councillors: Mrs. S. Marshall & Mr. J. Roberts.


One parishioner.
2.
Minutes of the previous Meeting.

The Minutes of the February Meeting were accepted as a true record; this was proposed by Mr. G. schofield and seconded by Ms. A. Peters.

3.
Declaration of Interests.

No Councillor declared any pecuniary interest in any item in the Agenda. The result of which may have made a difference in the outcome as decisions are being made.

4.
Matters arising.

4.1
email – Clr Mr. J. Roberts – Correspondence with regard retrospective planning applications. 

(ref: 6532) – read out and accepted.
4.2
email – Clr Mr. J. Roberts – Pot holes at Oughtershaw. (ref: 6532) read out but following this Mrs Phyllis Roecliffe had reported the road at Fleet Moss was being undermined and needed attention and the road adjacent to the car park opposite the White Lion pub at Cray was breaking away from the row of setts. Mrs S. Marshall said she would deal with this.
4.3
email – CDC - Alteration to Electoral List. (ref: 6557) reported and noted.
5.
Finance.
             5.1
email – YLCA – Internal & External Audit & preparation for year end. (ref: 6546) – noted.
6.
Planning.

6.1
YDNPA – Planning Agenda. (ref: 6544) - noted

6.2
email – CDC – Consultation on New protocol for Pre-Application Advice. (ref: 6553) – noted.
7.          Correspondence received.

7.1
email – rsnonline – Weekly news digest. (ref: 6528) – available.

7.2
email – rsnonline – Weekly news digest. (ref: 6529) - available.

7.3
email – DCK Beavers Ltd. – Accounting Solutions. (ref: 6530) - available.

7.4
email – YLCA – Red Telephone Boxes. (ref: 6531) - available.

7.5
email – YLCA – Electoral Timetable. (ref: 6533) - available

7.6
email – YLCA – Election Publications. (ref: 6534) - available

7.7
email – Rose Regeneration – Yorkshire Dales Local Food Map. (ref: 6535) - available

7.8
email – YLCA – Parish Charter. (ref: 6536) - available
7.9
email – YLCA – Clerks Vacancy – Shadwell. (ref: 6537) - available

7.10
email – CDC – N. Yorkshire Strategic Housing Market Assessment. (ref: 6538) - available

7.11
email – RSN – launch of ‘on-line website.’ (ref: 6539) - available

7.12
email – Training in Village Hall/Community Building Matters. (ref: 6540) - available
7.13
email – YLCA – Her Majesty’s Revenue & Customs – Briefing on the correct tax and National Insurance Treatment of Parish Clerks. (ref: 6541) - available
7.14
Clr. Mr. J. Roberts – Library Consultation document. (ref: 6542)

             Clr. Mrs. S. Marshall – Library Consultation response. (ref: 6547)
             email – NYCC – Judith Walsh – arranging follow up meeting re: withdrawal of library services. 

(ref: 6558) – noted that there was to be a ‘follow up’ Meeting at Buckden, see Councillors Report.
7.15
CDC – Annual Parish Meeting. (ref: 6543) – discussed, Electors Meeting to be in May.
7.16
CDC – Parish Clerk’s Forum. (ref: 6545) - available
7.17 email – Parish on Line. (ref: 6548) - available
7.18 email – Journal Of Local Planning. (ref: 6549) - available
7.19 email – CDC – CDC Community News. (ref: 6550) - available
7.20 Clerks & Councils Direct – journal. (ref: 6551) - available
7.21 email – YLCA – Registering as an Employer for PAYE. (ref: 6552) - available
7.22 email – rsnonline – Weekly news digest. (ref: 6554) - available
7.23 email YLCA – Course on ‘Finance for small/medium councils.’ (ref: 6555) - available
7.24 email – Bluebell Steam – ‘Murder & Mystery with Style from a by gone Age.’ (ref: 6556) - available
7.25 NYCC – April Bus Service Changes. (ref: 6564) – available
8. Any other business.
8.1
Clerk reminded Council that they had asked to be reminded to plant a holly tree in the New Grave Yard to replace the specimen tree which had died. Mr. Schofield said he would carry this out.

8.2 The Clerk had received notification from a colleague about the alteration in staffing levels at Grassington Ambulance Station. Councillors noted that this could create problems and Mrs Marshall said she had a colleague who should there be any problems/delays, she would follow this up.

9. Councillors Report.

9.1
Mr. Schofield invited Clr. Mrs. Marshall for her report.

Mrs Marshall reported that following the Meeting in Kettlewell with regard the withdrawal of the library van, there was a possibility of accommodating a a ‘library area’ in someone’s home or in a Village Hall  which would for suggestion be open for 2 hours once a week and an honesty book being there to keep a record of books taken on loan. 
There is to be a follow up Meeting in Buckden on April 4th.

Following the threat of closure of Kettlewell School, there have been four meetings following which funding has been applied for so a School Manager could be appointed. Their role would be to coordinate the skills required at the different schools to ensure everything was being run to their most efficient way.

Rural communities are being discriminated against as facilities are being reduced by the Authorities. Mrs Marshall reported that she had managed to secure the use of bus passes for passengers if they get on the bus from the Upper Dale at 9.00am. This was concession was being proposed to only become available after 9.30am so ‘UpDalers’ would only be able to use the concession after the bus reached Grassington.

There is a proposal for the introduction of a fibre optic connection for people living in rural communities this would speed up access to the internet. This is being funded by Central Government but possibly being 
coordinated through a subsidiary such as NYNet or one of the other five interested companies. This fibre optic cable would supplement existing cables and would probably be available 12 months from now, which would speed up internet access for commercial usage. There would initially be a connection from Grassington School to Kettlewell School and then come up the Dale from there.

Mr. Schofield thanked Mrs Marshall and invited Clr. Roberts to speak.

Clr. Roberts reported that CDC recognised there was a problem with the lack of good broad band speeds which in turn was having a knock on effect as houses up the dale were not selling as would be purchasers were being put off due to the slow internet speeds. The Council have appointed a specific Councillor to look into this problem, Councillor Lyndon Brockbank.

Mr. Schofield thanked Mr. Roberts.

There was no other business; the Chairman closed the Meeting at 9.15pm.
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